
 

  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO 
RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT ON THE 

GOLDEN GATE BRIDGE, HIGHWAY AND TRANSPORTATION DISTRICT’S 
DRAFT 2024 ADA TRANSITION PLAN 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Golden Gate Bridge, Highway and Transportation District 
(District) will hold a Public Hearing to receive public comment, as follows: 
 

Thursday, May 23, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. 
Board Room, Administration Building, Golden Gate Bridge Toll Plaza 

San Francisco, CA 
 

Listen and Comment at: (415) 569-6446 
 
The District is seeking public input on its Draft 2024 Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) 
Transition Plan (Draft Plan) for the following public and non-public facing District-owned 
facilities: 

1) The San Rafael Transit Center (3rd Street and Hetherton Avenue, San Rafael) 
2) Division 1 – San Rafael (1011 Andersen Drive, San Rafael) 
3) Division 2 – Novato (1 Golden Gate Place, Novato) 
4) Division 3 – Santa Rosa (1200 Piner Road, Santa Rosa) 
5) Division 4 – San Francisco Bus Facility (121-125 Perry Street, San Francisco) 
6) The Golden Gate Bridge Offices (Golden Gate Bridge Toll Plaza, San Francisco) 
7) The Larkspur Ferry Terminal (101 East Sir Francis Drake Boulevard, Larkspur) 

 
The Draft Plan provides a synopsis of the actions required to bring the facilities into compliance 
with the ADA, estimates the total cost to mitigate existing barriers, and includes projected 
completion dates for individual projects over the next four fiscal years. 
 
For additional information regarding the Draft Plan, see the Staff Report and agendas on the 
District’s website at https://www.goldengate.org/district/board-of-directors/meeting-documents. 
In addition, you may request the information and documents by contacting the Secretary of the 
District by email at districtsecretary@goldengate.org, by phone at (415) 923-2223, by fax at 415-
923-2013, by mail at the Golden Gate Bridge, Highway and Transportation District, P.O. Box 
29000, Presidio Station, San Francisco, CA, 94129-9000, or by using TDD California Relay 
Service at 711. 
 
Please note that all printed materials and handouts related to the Draft Plan will be available in 
Spanish as per the District’s Language Implementation Plan. Additional languages are available 
upon request. 
 
Public comments will be received at the public hearing, or may be presented in writing to the 
Secretary of the District at the above address. Comments may also be sent by email to 
publichearing@goldengate.org. Written comments should be received no later than Friday, May 
24, 2024 at 4:30 p.m. 
 



 

  

To request special assistance due to a disability at this public hearing or to request translation 
services, please call the District Secretary’s Office at (415) 923-2223 three days before the hearing 
date. 
 
/s/ Amorette M. Ko-Wong, Secretary of the District 
Dated: April 29, 2024 


